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Americans for the Arts’ Diversity, Equity and Inclusion Efforts
Since the 2016 Adoption of the Statement on Cultural Equity



Information compiled in this report is as of August 31, 2018.
Report written by Clayton Lord for Americans for the Arts from information compiled and submitted by all Americans for the Arts staff.
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Dear friends and colleagues,

Since 1960, Americans for the Arts has worked to
ensure equitable access to a full creative life for all
people. While the type and quantity of work may
have varied over time, the commitment to equity,
diversity, and inclusion has not.

This commitment to equity was shaped by the strong
guidance of early Board members such as Judy Baca,
Harry Belafonte, Ralph Ellison, and Billy Taylor. Ellison,
who, in 1968, was the first artist to join our Board,
famously said, “America is woven of many strands. |
would recognize them, and let it so remain. Our fate
is to become one, and yet many.” That strong
guidance has continued through the years.

In 2015, our Board of Directors encouraged a more
specific, strategic, and long-term commitment to
cultural equity. As a first step, we—with guidance
from a taskforce led by Abel Lopez, Margie Reese,
and Edgar Smith—spent a year working with board,
staff, and membership to develop a new Statement
on Cultural Equity. Formally adopted in April 2016, it
honed our commitment and goals around cultural
equity, articulated our definitions and areas of
measurement, and delineated bodies of work for the
organization: internal capacity and competency,
funds generation to underwrite the work, external
education, professional development pipeline
transformation, dedicated research, and investments
in equity-related public and private sector policy.

We pledged, in the statement, to evaluate and report
out on our progress and learnings over time. I'm
happy to share the first of those reports, which
covers April 2016 to August 2018. Seen together, the
work of the over 60 staff members of Americans for
the Arts is visible and inspiring, and | thank them very
much. Such efforts progress slowly, and points of
acknowledgement can be difficult to see in the
moment—particularly because there is so much to
do, in so many areas, to correct inequities and
injustices in our organization, our field, and American
communities wherever they may exist. A goal of this
report is to take a moment to reflect upon the

thousands of hours of effort, meaningful shifts in
consciousness, and sparks of major new bodies of
work that have occurred over the last two years.

Working towards cultural equity is also a process of
experimentation, evaluation, and iteration. The past
two years have taught us much: the need to
holistically consider staff, board, and volunteer
capacity and expertise; the long runway and
underwriting needed to provide useful new work to
support a field in transition; and the importance of
constantly and aggressively communicating to
ensure that the field knows what we’re doing.

Putting down on paper both incremental successes
and areas of improvement provides a clarity that we
have appreciated in the months between August
2018 and this release. We've already been able to
take steps based on those learnings: dedicated staff
positions, articulating the nature of other staff
members’ work both internally and externally,
retooling our policymaking and hiring processes with
equity in mind, becoming more agile in adapting in-
process programs where hidden inequities of design
are revealed in practice, and starting development
on a comprehensive communications plan to make
sure we're sharing all that we’re doing with you.

The work of the arts and culture field has been, and
will continue to be, a constant inspiration as we
continue our commitment to the full, vibrant creative
life for all. Thank you for all that you're doing, and for
your support, guidance, and knowledge. Together
we'll make important progress and bring our field
and our communities closer to cultural equity.

Sincerely,

Robert L. Lynch
President and CEO
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To support a full creative life for all, Americans for the Arts
commits to championing policies and practices of cultural equity
that empower a just, inclusive, equitable nation.

In April of 2016, the Board of Directors of Americans for the Arts unanimously adopted the above Statement
on Cultural Equity, along with a set of guiding objectives and definitions, for the organization. In June of 2018,
two years into working towards the guidelines laid out in the Statement on Cultural Equity, the Board of
Directors requested that staff gather a report on progress. This is the result of that request.

This report, and its associated detailed appendix, were compiled in a collaborative effort across all
departments of Americans for the Arts. We attempt to integrate a focus on cultural equity across our work,
rather than consolidating it into a named department within the organization, and so this report encompasses
a wide variety of work that ranges from practice deeply rooted in equity and systems change to exercises in
relatively early-stage representation and visibility. It showcases a significant amount of energy, effort, and
progress, and the long distance to go. We wish to acknowledge both of those realities.

This report summarizes the longer detailed findings that feature in the appendix, which totals 19 pages and
has been organized around the guiding objectives from the original Statement on Cultural Equity. Together
these documents provide a platform for reflection on our progress, areas of improvement, and next steps
necessary for this work to succeed over time.

Each section is arranged around one of the core tenets of the Statement on Cultural Equity. The first three
components, as in the Statement, are about the internal workings of Americans for the Arts. The second four,
similarly, are about our external work with the field and communities. This echoes

the structure of the Appendix, to which the reader may refer for further details.

3 5 1 Pursue cultural consciousness throughout our organization
[ ]

staff-designed peer-to- through substantive learning and formal, transparent policies.
peer workshops

- In the year leading up to the adoption of the Statement on Cultural Equity, and

22 (y since, both the board and staff have been actively engaged in efforts to permeate
(4] equitable values throughout the organization, as well as to create a body of work to

increase in staff drive field change around equity.

competency after ) . ] ] ] ] )
Learning Lab trainings On the staff side, this has resulted in the creation of a steadily-widening set of

committees and working groups that are led formally by a 12-person volunteer
working group called the Learning Lab Committee and involves direct planning over
“The Learning I the course of the year by more than two-thirds of all staff, and participation by all

Labs reminded staff. Between January 1, 2017 and the end of 2018, this work generated 35 staff-
me how I impact designed and presented workshops and trainings on issues ranging from diversity,

others-- you equity, inclusion (DEI) vocabulary to privilege and bias, conflict management,
need to walk professional advancement, leadership, design thinking, and more. These workshops
the talk and have been shown to increase competency on the presented topics by more than 20
zhow”how it’s percent based on reporting from participants.

one.

— Americans for the Arts
staff member

Mapping Our Progress toward Cultural Equity 5



“Because of the
Learning Labs, I
have been much
more conscious
of my own
biases and have
worked to be
aware of them
and move past
them in my
work and in my
personal life.”

— Americans for the Arts
staff member

91%

of staff say Learning
Labs are valuable or very
valuable

raised to underwrite
staff DEI trainings

We conducted a starting staff Cultural Assessmentin 2015 and followed up in 2018
with another. Our internal efforts have yielded a 59 percent jump in staff agreeing
that decision-making processes within the organization are clearly communicated, a
25 percent increase in staff who indicate they feel comfortable discussing issues of
diversity, equity, and inclusion with fellow colleagues, and other signs of progress.
We must still improve in terms of trust in leadership, feelings of mutual respect and
understanding, and common and transparent standards and policies.

At the start, this work was supported through general operating funds and
volunteer effort from staff, in addition to their regular duties and tasks. We are
learning that this model is unsustainable, even with the level of passion shown by
staff. Working with the development team, we have raised approximately $70,000 to
underwrite the incorporation of outside professionals to conduct some trainings
and advise on training design.

Acknowledge and dismantle any inequities within our
policies, systems, programs, and services, and report
organization progress.

The process of acknowledging and dismantling the inequities in our
policies, systems, programs, and services is a long one, and we have learned
it is also one that becomes more complex when implemented with the
inclusivity required to do it well.

We have reviewed both the specific policies governing human resources

(HR) and the processes by which those policies are developed. This has
included adjustments to policies, practices, and outreach related to hiring
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